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North Vancouver, BC  — Leaders of the First Nations Summit are urging the governments of British
Columbia and Canada to engage in good faith negotiations with First Nations who are currently
engaged in the BC treaty negotiations process.

The Summit is disturbed over remarks made by BC Minister of Aboriginal Affairs, Dale Lovick, who
has suggested that an apology from the Snuneymuxw First Nation is owed to both governments
over accusations that governments are not negotiating in good faith with the Snuneymuxw First
Nation.

“The governments are way off base if they think any First Nation should apologize for the
governments’ lack of good faith negotiations at treaty tables.  Clearly, the governments have
continued to come to the treaty negotiation tables with unilateral preconditions that are clearly
unacceptable to First Nations as it flies in the face of the principles of good faith negotiations.  It is
time the governments recognized that they have a legal obligation to negotiate with First Nations in
good faith”, said Grand Chief Edward John, a member of the Summit’s Executive.

“The Snuneymuxw First Nation, in reaction to the governments’ joint treaty proposal, have said
nothing more than what the First Nations Summit and every other First Nation participating in the
treaty negotiation process have said for some time.  We are all frustrated over the lack of
substantive progress in what has become increasingly lengthy and unproductive negotiations which
are continually leading to low ball treaty settlement offers being tabled by government”, added Chief
John.

The Summit is also surprised at the governments’ reactions to Snuneymuxw First Nations’ decision
to release the joint treaty offer which was tabled by the two governments given the fact that both
Canada and British Columbia have in the past chosen to release details of treaty settlement offers
to the public without the consent of the First Nation involved.   
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